
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, MAY 22, 2018 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

  Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

   Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Director Edwin Alicea, Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 13, 2017 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Steve Lewis commented that it was good to see a reporter from The Daily Journal (Joe Smith) in 

attendance tonight. 

 

The Clerk reviewed the changes to the agenda since the May 15 work session.  Resolution No. 2018-

214, to amend and supplement Resolution No. 2017-124 authorizing a contract for public relations/marketing 

services, in the amount of $4,260.94, was added.  Resolution No. 2018-215, authorizing special law enforcement 

officers for the year 2018, was added.  Resolution No. 2018-216, authorizing the issuance of original and 

renewal taxicab licenses for the year 2018, was added.  Resolution No. 2018-217, authorizing the director of the 

department of Licenses & Inspections to issue various original and/or renewal licenses for the year 2018, was 

added.  Resolution No. 2018-218, granting the renewal of alcoholic beverage licenses for the licensing period 

July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019, was added. 

 

The Clerk reminded members that there is no scheduled meeting next week.  The first work session in 

June is on Monday, June 4, because of the primary election on Tuesday.  Also, there will not be a meeting the 

week of the Independence Day holiday, the first work session that month will be on July 10. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos reported that the Beatles tribute band last Saturday at the Landis Theater was 

enjoyed by all who attended.  She encouraged attendance at the Genesis tribute band concert in June. 

 

 Councilman Franceschini stated that he attended the VHS food truck festival last Saturday.  He 

reminded everyone that the Health Department will present the winners of the food safety calendar artwork 

tonight.  He also reported that the Health Department is working with swimming pool operators to comply with 

the new regulations. 

 

 President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman 

Vargas, to adjourn the meeting.   

 

The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Calakos 

   Councilman Franceschini 

   Councilman Vargas 

   President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


